S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 5th October 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Mrs M Albinson, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr A Evans, Mr H Hofmeister and 

Rev D Tate 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 6th July 2016: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the half year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the finances which he would be going through section by section.  After explaining that the figure in the spend column should be approximately half of the Budget, Mr Jordan then went through each of the items making reference to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – Under half, OK; 
General Admin – OK, Subscriptions and Insurances – One off payments; Audit Fees – An invoice from Mazars is due; Planning & Other fees –Bidwell’s fees for production of reports regarding the Local Development Framework, two Survey fees; Sundry Office Expenses – the Caddy Liners are included in this figure; 
Allotments – OK, the incomes of £25 per plot per annum had all been received; Water – OK;
Bus shelters – OK; 
Cemetery – OK; Materials – the figure of £897.50 includes the refurbishment of the Cemetery Gates; Fees have been received at £3,400;
Churchyard – OK; 
Footway lighting – OK, Supply and Maintenance £5,414 against a £11,000 budget, approximately half,
Litter – OK; Mr Wally Lucas is now emptying the Parish Litter Bins, Trade Bin – OK, this is a one off payment; 
Open Spaces – OK, Tractor Fuel/Insurance/Maintenance – The figure of £690.20 includes the one off Insurance payment. Trees/Posts/Hedging –the figure of £2,760.00 includes the additional post work following the departure of the Travellers. Mr Jordan stated that £4,378 against a £23,708 budget is well in hand.
Wootton Park – Comment was made that the Wootton Park Chairman, Mr Will Border and his team of volunteers have carried out a lot of work saving both North and South Wootton Parish Council’s money. Wages - OK, Tree Surgery – £2,420, this includes emergency work on a fallen tree in the Car Park. Mr Jordan said that the total of £2,170 against a £9,490 budget is way under half of the budget. 
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK, half; Repairs & Maintenance – OK, this includes the work carried out on the Floor, the new Coping Stones and the new Soak Away; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one off payment; Gas, Electricity and Water – OK; Fees/Licences/Refund – the figure of £1,497.50 includes the Planning Fees for the new toilet window, licences, the Asbestos Survey and the Floor Report. Hire Fees/ Utility Refunds sits at £14,820 against a £27,000 budget. Mr Jordan confirmed that the total sits at £236.50 with all work done.
Miscellaneous – The Grant of £400 to SWiB has been paid. Parish Assembly – refreshments £88.06. 
Income: Bank Interest - £238.87; Meeting Room Hire - £100.00; Pond Project Grant - £1,334.00; Solar Panel Income - £1,501.07.
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £37,855.63 against a Budget of £95,200. He said that savings have been made on wages.

Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the half year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
To discuss the Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the Summary Sheet had been produced from the detailed Monitoring Sheet and would be issued to all Parish Councillors. Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should accept the Summary Sheet; this was seconded by Mr Smallwood with all members in favour.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Summary Sheet would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council prior to the next Parish Council meeting on 11th October 2016.
NALC Precept Consultation: Mr Jordan drew member’s attention to the NALC Precept Consultation.

He confirmed that as South Wootton Parish Council was unaffected it did not need to take any action.  
Council Tax Support Scheme Consultation: Mr Jordan stated that the Council Tax Support Scheme consultation is now open.

He said that further information could be found on the Borough Council’s website and stated that this would not affect SWPC unduly.
Pre-School Lease: Mrs Cornwell stated that she had spoken to Mrs Jen Rudd to pass on the Parish Council’s support to her suggestions regarding the Pre-School.

She explained that following consultation with Norfolk County Council and her Accountant, Mrs Rudd had been advised that she should obtain a Lease document from the Parish Council to provide her with security.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had made investigations into a suitable document and had found that online lease documents are complicated with lots of unnecessary sections.

She stated that she had also spoken to Ward Gethin Solicitors regarding the matter who have stated that they can draw up a suitable document at a cost of £1,500 +VAT.
Mrs Cornwell explained that she had since spoken to Mrs Rudd again, who has requested that a simple document is all what is necessary.

Members discussed the matter and agreed that Mrs Cornwell should produce a Formal Hire Agreement specifically for the Pre-School including a number of points such as: 

· Annual Rent Review

· Procedures regarding Elections/Consultations 

· Maintenance of the Village Hall Building

· Air Conditioning Responsibilities
Mrs Cornwell said that she would produce the Formal Hire Agreement for discussion at the next Parish Council meeting on 11th October 2016.

All members were happy.

Handyman Advert: Mr Jordan confirmed that the Advert for a Parish Handyman is due to be placed in the Lynn News and “Your Local Paper” on Friday 7th October 2016 for two publications.

It was confirmed that the cost for both adverts is approximately £500.00.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.35pm.
6. Date of next meeting 7pm on 7th December 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
7th December 2016

                        


Chairman
